PORT OF LOPEZ
BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

MINUTES OF SPECIAL MEETING

January 23, 2018
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 4:00p.m.  In attendance were Commissioners Adams, Aufderhar and Henriksen and guests.  

1. Hangar A

The commissioners inspected 2 hangars for 15 minutes.

Returned to meeting room at 4:15

Commissioner Adams stated that John Barr has been contacted about removing the recently downed trees on the airport. Also, the trash at the Shark Reef rental needs to be enclosed and that a request will be sent out to contractors on the Port's small works roster list.

Commissioner Aufderhar stated that he was a current renter in this building but that the Port's purchase would have no financial benefit to him personally.

The commissioners had discussion on the building's physical condition, all agreed the structure was sound and in good condition. There was little to no evidence of wood rot or post powder beetles. The roof has two reported leaks mostly minor, which was felt that a patch and/or a paint coat would be satisfactory. Also, some minor work might need to be done on one or two doors. The building seemed to be able to be of service for many years.

It was pointed out that the building should provide a three to four thousand dollar positive cash flow beyond the $2,200 received currently.

It was agreed to hire an official inspector to do a building inspection.

Henriksen moved to sign the contract to terminate the lease, Adams seconded the motion. Adams and Henriksen voted yes, Aufderhar abstained.

2.  Goal and Plans

The commissioners reviewed the current mission statement and other Ports’ mission statements and came up with general changes and will continue to review the mission statement.

The commissioners reviewed the current goals and made some adjustments and additions and will continue to review the goals for approval.

3. Community Education 

The commissioners came up with several ideas to improve community education: 1) Write regular articles for the paper. 2) Improve PoL website. 3) Host airport day. 4) Send out island wide mailer. 5) Host major public meeting. It was agreed to: add mission and goals to website; post quarterly report; update projects; add suggestion box. Each commissioner will get log on access and help make the agreed additions to the website.

The commissioners will contact Bruce Dunlop about planning an airport day.

The commissioners have agreed to each write one article to be published in the paper. Commissioner Adams will write the first article thanking the volunteers that have helped the Port.

Hangar A and Mission and Goals will be added to the next agenda.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, Henriksen moved, seconded by Aufderhar to adjourn the meeting at 6:00 p.m.
Chairman
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PAGE  
1

